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     The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in a regular monthly meeting on 

Monday, August 3, 2020 at 6:30 pm at the Joseph Reese Blair Career and Technical Education 

Center.  Board members present were Steven W. DeBerry – Chair, Tommy Blake – Vice Chair, 

Jesse Hill, Trikena Simmons, Bryan Dozier, Shirley Threadgill, Sandra Miller attended remotely 

by phone qualifying under Board Policy #2302 Remote Participation in Board Meetings. 

   

     Chairman Steve DeBerry called the meeting to order and moved to adopt the agenda as 

shown. Tommy Blake made the motion with Shirley Threadgill seconding.  The agenda was 

accepted with unanimous approval from the board. 

 

      Chairman DeBerry read a passage from Matthew 5:41 and Luke 6:38 reminding us to give to 

him and he will give to you. To be successful we must give, and then some. 

 

     Chairman DeBerry led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America. 

 

     Six guests spoke to the board regarding school reopening plans during the public comment 

period. Rev. Demond Hairston spoke on the behalf of the NAACP and a large number of 

residents. He acknowledged the challenges during this unfamiliar territory before asking the 

board to begin the school year with classes online known as Plan C.  Troy Mayor Sherri Allgood 

spoke as an educator and a parent asking the board to consider Plan C. Harvest Little noted that 

this is an extremely difficult decision for the board to make. He stressed that this is not just about 

children but mankind as well.  Mr. Little went on to recommend Plan C as well. Sharon Swanke 

noted that this virus does not care about a calendar and implored the board to seriously consider 

Plan C. Two individuals Lorena Corp and Ryan Brown spoke in favor of Plan B where students 

would attend school face-to-face at 50% capacity. Mrs. Corp asked the board to consider the 

different learning styles of students as she has one student that thrived with online classes and 

one child that would not succeed. Mr. Ryan stated that he has concerns with students not 

receiving face-to-face instruction by teachers’ particularly younger students who he does not 

consider spreaders of the virus. 

 

     Mr. DeBerry called upon Dr. Ellis for special recognitions. Dr. Ellis honored Dr. Kevin 

Lancaster for his upcoming retirement on August 6, 2020. Dr. Ellis stated when he arrived in 

Montgomery County ten years ago Dr. Lancaster was on the Leadership Team and is still an 

important member of the team. For some reason he deciding to give it up. His next board 

meeting he will be attending as a guest. Dr. Ellis thanked him for his valuable help and 

leadership through the years. 

 

 Chairman DeBerry requested to hold the consent agenda until closed session. Bryan Dozier 

made the motion with Sandra Miller seconding. The motion carried unanimously. 

 

 Tracy Grit presented an update for the 2020-2021 Montgomery County Schools Device 

Program Technology Handbook. Mr. Grit asked the board to consider increasing the cost of 

device insurance to allow all students access to devices. Since offering insurance parents have 

not had to cover the cost of damages to their student’s device. The school system has been 

satisfied with this insurance thus far. This increase will allow every student to take a device 



 

home. Bryan Dozier made a motion to approve with Jesse Hill seconding. The motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

 Tracy Grit presented Operational Guidance for Schools to Return. Mr. Grit discussed several 

aspects surrounding the decision, including the results of a poll with parents. Results from the 

poll showed that at least 1,388 students were going to choose online learning no matter what the 

board decided. Several board members had questions before moving to vote.  Board member 

Shirley Threadgill asked if there would be room for students who chose remote learning now to 

change their minds later.  Tracy Grit assured her that students would be able to switch from one 

to the other. The board discussed in detail how to meet the needs of students without internet 

access. Board member Bryan Dozier asked if teachers would be required to come to school to 

teach. Dr. Ellis assured him that would be the case. Board members questioned about tracking 

the attendance and records of students. Mr. Grit assured them members that teachers would be 

able to track student participation and will contact parents when needed. Board member Trikena 

Simmons brought up an issue that has held students back for decades and that is the lack of 

parental involvement. Simmons noted that often it not the student’s fault rather it is the parent’s 

fault that their child is not performing. After discussion with the board. Dr. Ellis stated that he 

purposefully did not put a slide with a recommendation in the presentation. As your 

superintendent, I am required to give you a recommendation. I first want to thank the curriculum 

team who have worked so hard on Plan B. However, we have to look at what is happening in our 

county. When we started working on the proposed Plan B options we were ranked sixth in the 

state on a per capita basis. We are now third. I can’t with good conscience make a 

recommendation to bring thousands of students and teachers back together in our buildings. My 

recommendation is to go with Plan C for a period of six weeks. We will re-evaluate at the 

October board meeting. Motion to approve the recommendation was made by Trikena Simmons 

and Bryan Dozier seconding. The board unanimously agreed with his recommendation. 

 

 Dr. Ellis asked for Athletics Guidance for High Schools and Athletics Guidance for Middle 

Schools held until the September meeting. The board unanimously agreed. 

 

Dr. Ellis updated the board on construction at the MCHS site. Every major date has failed 

to be met. Issues with floors continue and delays make the August date is impossible. The 

building should be complete by second semester. The next construction meeting is Thursday, 

August 6, 2020.  

During superintendent’s remark’s Dr. Ellis stated that he has never struggled with 

anything as a superintendent as much as I have with what the board voted on tonight. You go 

through a lot of training to be a teacher and to be an administrator. However, no amount of 

training could have prepared you for what we have dealt with since March. He thanked the board 

for doing what they think is right. I know what is best academically and I will always do what I 

know is right for children. That is what was so hard with all of this. But, the one thing in North 

Carolina General Statute 115C that we must provide for the safety of children. That is the one 

thing listed above others.  

Chairman DeBerry then asked for a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel 

and consult the board attorney.  Bryan Dozier made the motion, with Tommy Blake seconding. 

The board approved entering into closed session unanimously. 



 

 Following the closed session, the board approved the following items unanimously with a 

motion by Tommy Blake second by Bryan Dozier.  

 

1) June 1, 2020 Board Meeting Minutes: 

   



 

   

   



 

   
2) Personnel and Auxiliary Reports as follows: 

   

   

   
   

3) Service Agreement 

 



 

 

     After closed session, Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  With a 

motion by Sandra Miller and a second by Bryan Dozier, the meeting was duly adjourned.   

   

    The next regular meeting will be held Monday, September 14, 2020 at 6:30 pm at the Joseph 

Reese Blair Career and Technical Education Center.  

 

                 

                         

       _________________________                     _______________________ 

       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 

 

 


